

Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents,

The academic session 2020-21 was managed with all limitations and we are more prepared this year to manage the situation. Engaging children and preparing them for future challenges is a paramount importance at this juncture. The energy of young minds to be channelize in a proper direction for their mental, emotional, spiritual and physical growth. The Dev In National School has come up with lot of new initiatives for kindergarten to make learning interesting and enjoyable. We decided to start with bridge course from 14th June 2021 and regular classes from 1st July 2021.

The management has decided to revise the fees for kindergarten for both 2020-21 and 2021-22 due to this pandemic situation. Original fee structure will be applicable from 2022-23 onwards.

Fee will be 40,000 rupees, paid in two instalments of Rs. 20,000 for term I and term II each. The excess paid if any in the session 2020-21 will be adjusted in the first term of session 2021-22 and excess paid in first term of session 2021-22 will be adjusted in second term. Transport fee advance if any paid last year will also be adjusted in first term fees.

Our teachers were appreciative of parents for their support and feedback given in the previous session. We expect the same cooperation this session also. We are eager to meet with our tiny tots and engage with them.

Stay Safe and Stay Healthy.



Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents,

The academic session 2020-21 was managed with all limitations and we are more prepared this year to manage the situation. Engaging children and preparing them for future challenges is a paramount importance at this juncture. The energy of young minds to be channelize in a proper direction for their mental, emotional, spiritual and physical growth. Dev In National School has come up with lot of new initiatives for kindergarten to make learning interesting and enjoyable. We have decided to start with Bridge Course from 14th June 2021 and regular classes from 1st July 2021.

The management has decided to revise the fees for kindergarten for both the academic year 2020-21 and 2021-22 due to this pandemic situation. Original fee structure will be applicable from 2022-23 onwards.

Fee will be 40,000 rupees, paid in two instalments of Rs. 25,000 for Term I and Rs 15,000 for Term II. The excess paid if any in the session 2020-21 will be adjusted in the first term of session 2021-22 and excess paid in first term of session 2021-22 will be adjusted in the second term. Transport fee advance if any paid last year will also be adjusted in the first term fees.

Our teachers were appreciative of parents for their support and feedback given in the previous session. We expect the same cooperation this session also. We are eager to meet our tiny tots and engage them.

Stay Safe and Stay Healthy.



Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents, 02-06-2021

The session 2020-21 was the most difficult year and no one knew what is going to happen next. Dev- In has successfully dealt the situation and given the best possible learning platform to our students. This was a challenge for Students, Parents, Teachers and School management to adopt to new situation and completing the task satisfactorily. The management is sincerely appreciating the support of parents who are the backbone of the system.

We have followed the guidelines of Government and interest of children while scheduling our online classes. Number of sessions and workload is assigned as per their age group. The child should enjoy and learn. Hence, activity method is focused for concept learning. Parents may also involve in their learning to create the interest in them and to give companionship in this difficult situation.

The management has taken care of its staff and parents in the session 2020-21. We have helped all the students those who have taken admission by paying the first term fees and accepted the fees as and when received without fine. There is a court case about the state government order for collection of 70% fees for session 2020-21. Management has decided not to collect the fees of 3rd term for the time being and final decision may be taken after the decision by the court. Hence, we had insisted parents to pay first two term fees for admission to next class. There are some schools who have collected 100% fees.

It is very difficult for any school to retain quality staff without paying full salary and DNS is one of the schools to have all teachers required as per the rules of CBSE. Management of DNS is keen on quality education which is possible by appointing quality staff. DNS is only 8 years old and is going through financially stress due to this pandemic. Hence, we request the parents to pay the full fees for session 2021-22 in a time bond manner.

We do understand that some parents are also stressed due to the situation. The beginning of the academic session is the right time to search out for an alternate arrangement with affordable fees in such cases. We do not want students to be deprived of education with parents getting stressed in managing their child's education. We do have our own limitations to help in such cases. Hence, requesting the parents to pay first term fees of session 2021-22 if not paid at the earliest for uninterrupted education of their ward.

Management would like to put across the situation clearly to parents at the beginning of the session and are keen on giving the best environment to our students for learning. Your support and encouragement will certainly motivate our staff. Stay Safe, stay healthy and Take care. PRINCIPAL **Dev- In National School**



Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents, Date: 05/07/2021

The academic session for 2021–22 started with the intension of providing the best possible environment for the students for learning.

In the present situation, the practice of writing is not happening as per normal classes & many children are facing problems in writing. The writing is one of the important skills required for any child & this skill will help in all future examinations. It is the responsibility of the parent to monitor & guide their ward in this situation.

The school expects every child to write minimum 90 minutes every day, 45 minutes for notes & 45 minutes for home work. Hence one assignment & one note is sent everyday for the convenience of the child.

This message is sent to you as some parents have enquired about the excess writing work given to the students. Kindly let us know in case the writing work exceeds more than 2 hours a day.

Regards

Principal

Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents,

Greeting from DNS!!

We are pleased to inform that the school has commenced preparation for the next 2021-22 academic year. The reopening of the school will depend on CBSE and Government guidelines.

Management has decided to wait for the final outcome of the High Court decision regarding the fees for the academic session 2020-21. We have decided to take the first two instalment fees for the time being.

Parents who have paid the Third Instalment Fees for the session 2020-21 to note that the fee paid will be adjusted towards the First Term of the Academic Session 2021-22. Hence, they have to pay only the difference amount as First Term Fees. A personal message will be sent to you regarding the amount to be paid shortly.

The reduction in fees every year may not be feasible for us for the smooth functioning of the school. However, school will follow all government guidelines.

Parents are requested to confirm the Admission by paying the First Instalment Fees for the session 2021-22 on or before 20th May, 2021.

Thanking You

Be safe and take care Prayer for wellbeing of everyone.



CIR/01/19th May 2021

Greetings!!!!!!

Dear Students and Parents.

In the light of the Second wave of COVID-19 outbreak and the subsequent directives by the State Authorities has led to the closure of schools and is obstructing the learning of the students. We understand, the massive closures present a daunting challenge for both students and parents, yet we would seek your cooperation in the wake of this pandemic, to make this time a productive and happy one for our students.

With so much free time, we believe keeping kids on a routine is important. The school and all the teachers are working hard to give that routine back to students through virtual learning once again. These next few days will be onerous for our teachers as they are going to be preparing for distance learning once again through online content, videos, taking live online classes, preparing worksheets and assignments etc from home. Thus, soliciting your support, we would request you to make necessary arrangements at home so that children can attend the online sessions. Furthermore, for making this effective we have chalked out a digital plan and a weekly schedule of how the classes will be conducted online.

DNS has always believed that students, parents and teachers make a complete family. Living this thought in the present trying times too when even the teachers and staff are not untouched by the grip of the pandemic, we urge parents to hold our hands firm. We would shortly roll out a schedule of Sessions to keep the intellect, mental and physical health of our children in the best possible shape so that their happiness and growth do not get hindered.

Reopening Dates For Bridge Course

- Grades 9 & 10 24th May, 2021
- Grades 1 to 8 2nd June. 2021
- Kindergarten- 14th June , 2021

We will be going ahead with a bridge Course Session from 2nd June to 18th June,2021. In an effort to bridge the gap in academic content of one grade and the next, DNS is introducing the concept of a bridge course. The subject teacher first revises the concepts of the previous academic year and then aligns with the content of the ensuing year.

The insightful vision of bridging the gap paves the way towards better clarity of concepts at an unhurried pace and eliminates learning difficulties at grass root level; thereby providing a platform for self-exploration which is an integral part of DNS S.O.P. This very approach will lead to productive results and a remarkable growth in academics.

Book distribution will be spaced out once the lockdown is lifted.

Be Careful! Be Safe! Be Happy! Spend time with your loved ones!



Affiliated to CBSE: 830520

Dear Parents, Date: 28/05/2021

The pandemic has created uncertainty and fear due to day-to-day news around us. The best way to face this challenge is to be positive and take care of our children. We were eager to help our kids and parents in this difficult situation. Best way is to engage our kids for better cause and make them busy with the activities and learning. This will definitely help them to be positive.

We have decided to start Bridge Course from *Grade I to Grade VIII* from*2ndJune, 2021* for a period of three weeks. This will help our students to refresh previous knowledge and will help them to learn current year concepts in a better way. We want all the students to take the benefit of this golden opportunity. There are few students who could not attend classes and examination in the session 2020-21. We could not prepare the result for them. I request such students and parents to attend this Bridge Course and the examination conducted at the end of the Bridge Course. We will prepare the result based on this examination. This will be a special scheme due to this pandemic to help deprived children and last opportunity given by management.

The syllabus for academic year 2021-22 will start immediately after Bridge Course and we do not wish to give any stress to our students. We wish to engage your kids in this difficult situation. The safety and health of our students and their parents is very important to us.

Stay safe, stay healthy and be positive